
Ash Cartwright and Kelsey CEP School 

Through God’s love and strength all flourish  

* Achieve * Create * Know 

 

18th September 2020                     Newsletter week 3 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

We have had a busy week in school. There was great excitement in Robins as the Gingerbread 

Man escaped! He left some clues around the school and the children had to follow these – he 

even left one under the cushion in my office. Luckily he was found safe and well and the 

children worked hard to make a wooden house to ensure he couldn’t escape again. The children 

later discovered that he ran away because he thought they were going to eat him so they 

decorated their own gingerbread men instead.   

                                 

                                           
 

Our Magpie Class also completed some fantastic outdoor learning and made some dinosaur 

packed lunches – they had to use adjectives to describe the food.They also made a magic potion 

– if you drank it you turned into a dinosaur. I didn’t see any dinosaurs roaming the corridors so 

I think we are safe!  

 

 

                                                    



 

It is an uncertain time for us all, so we are adding a new feature to our weekly newlsetter – 

Joke of the Week. Hopefully this joke from Lewis in year 6 will make you smile: 

 

I remember watching on the news that One Direction had gone their separate ways. I recall 

thinking ‘That’s ironic’.  

Star of the week 

 

Year R Fledglings Barney for being a kind and caring friend in 

Fledglings. 

Year 1 Robins Daniel Pestell for working really hard and always 

making good choices. 

Year 2 Magpies Gethin for settling into Year 2 so well and for 

following instructions quickly and sensibly. 

Year 3 Owls Jnr for taking such great care in the presentation 

of his work. 

Year 4 Hawks 

Mr Hart 

Mr Hayes 

Edward for making a really great start to the 

school year and settling in well. 

Ralph for effort and commitment in your learning 

this week. Well done! 

Year 5 Eagles Poppy for putting in 100% effort and settling into 

Year 5 really well! 

Year 6 Falcons Maddie for showing great enthusiasm and working 

super hard in everything this week. Well done, 

you’re a star! 

 

 

Fledglings/Reception P.E. sessions. 

Please can all fledglings and reception children come to school in their P.E. kits from Friday 25th 

September (and every Friday there after). They can wear trainers if they prefer. Please ensure 

they are warm enough with tracksuit bottoms on colder days. If you require a school P.E. t-shirt 

please order from the website www.brigadeparents.info.  

 

 

Yearly Data Collection information. 

Please ensure you return your child’s data sheets to Mrs Bailey by Monday 29th September. 

 

 

Birthdays to celebrate – have a great birthday! 

Class  

EYFS/ Robins – 

year 1 

Douglas 

Magpies – year 2  

Owls – year 3  

Hawks – year 4  

Eagles – year 5  

Falcons  year 6  

http://www.brigadeparents.info/


 

We have a system of controls that we MUST adhere to: 

 

 Minimise contact with individuals who are unwell by ensuring that those who have COVID 

19 or symptoms, or who have someone in their household that does, do not attend school 

 Clean hands more thoroughly and more often than usual 

 Ensure good respiratory hygiene by promoting the ‘catch it, bin it, kill it’ approach  

 Introduce enhanced cleaning, including cleaning frequently touched surfaces often 

 Minimise contact between individuals  and maintain social distancing wherever possible 

If you are unsure what to do if your child becomes ill, please ring Mrs Bailey in the 

office. She has a flow chart from KCC that is updated regularly.  

Please remember that school bags are not to be in school – send reading books in a clear 

plastic wallet that we can wipe down.  

Have a lovely weekend 

                                     

Fiona Crascall 

Headteacher 

 


